flow per light.

Fiskerton Parish Council

At the Council Meeting held on Monday 15st December 2014, there were:

Present: A. Cooke (Chairman), S. Canner, R. Wall, A. Nunns, Ms. A. Chesman and Mrs. M. Howard.

Also in attendance were District Councillor C. Darcel, the Clerk and seven members of the public.

1. Apologies for absence

Apologies were received on behalf of Cllr B.Patchett

2. Open Session

No members of the public made any comment

3. Police Report

No report was received

4. Declarations of Interest

Cllr Cooke and Cllr Chesman - Item 10 on the agenda

5. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting, 3rd November 2014, were signed as a true record.

6. Matters from previous agenda not on this agenda

Financial Regulations were agreed upon. Cllr Cooke proposed they be signed and Cllr Chesman seconded this.

The Playground equipment was discussed and the Clerk was asked to find out for the next meeting if possible when the equipment was fitted and what the average life expectancy would be.

7. Accounts

Finance Budget - As Read

Acc for payment - Nil

Precept - Changed from £15,000.00 to £15,156.94

Donation Requests - None

8. Teen Shelter

The work was carried out and it was suggested to send the bill for payment over to West Lindsey District Council to be paid from Cllr Darcel's fund. Clerk to do this and bring update to the next meeting.

9. Lark Energy

No further information had been received from Lark Energy

10. Scount Hut & Grounds

23 March.

A letter had been received by the Clerk from the Scout Hut which was circulated and read by all councillors. the requests were agreed upon by councillors and the Clerk is to write a letter to the scout hut.

11. Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Wall gave an update on the following:

The neighbourhood plan is now at a critical junction with a 25 page draft now created. The pie & peas evening and the 2 wine and cheese events held alongside consultation with parishioners went really well and there was a lot of positive feedback from all in attendance. The plans were changed where needed and they have now been sent across to West Lindsey for review. This needed to happen due to the Church Commissioners Group wanting to put in planning permission for a build. The plan will be put in 20 various locations throughout the village and is also available for viewing on the parish website alongside a form through which feedback can be sent. Another consultation will be taking place in January alongside the Church Commissioners group.

The plan currently involves no building being put on the paddock and is currently in a consultation period which will run until the end of January 2015. Will Fellin Paul Foreman has written to all 33 members of the Church Commissioners Group to tell them that 84% of parishioners within the village said they did no want to see any development on the paddock and also sent a letter to West Lindsey planners on anticipation of planning permission being sent in. Volunteers have been requested on behalf of the Parish Council and the petition deadline will be ended at such a time as planning permission is entered for the paddock.

12. Memorial Tree

Councillors discussed the planting of a memorial tree in memory of Cllr C.Scott. Various locations were discussed for this but it was decided that the Clerk contact the Scouts group to request that the tree be put in the front left side of their land so that it would be protected and visible to everyone. It was also discussed that once placed a memorial plaque would be placed on or near the tree.

13. Highway Matters

None Received

14. Circulars

No circulars

15. Planning

None Received

16. Correspondence

None Received.

Clerk to chase up the passive and reactive signs from Lincolnshire Police.

17. Observations of District & County Councillors

Cllr Darcel made the following observations:

A complaint had been received from a parent regarding parking at primary school in Cherry Willingham however, it was noted that for anything to be done about this there would have to be several complaints put in to District Council.

Due to staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately the staffing changes at West Lindson, Sugar Firethyl unfortunately

Due to staffing changes at West Lindsey, Susan Fische unfortunately did not regain her position at the District Council.

With regards to the bypass, there may also be a dual carriage way being built also. There have been objections received for this.

With regards to the paddock, anyone that is signing the petition should also send a letter to support it and there was a suggestion of there being a petition sent to meetings at West Lindsey. The Clerk was asked to go through old planning permissions and collate a working list of objections within the area.

A car that parked on the pavement outside the Old Hall caused an elderly lady to slip due to not being able to walk on the pavement itself. The Clerk was requested to contact the PCSO regarding this matter.

18. Meeting Dates

The meeting dates were presented to all Councillors and noted. These will be published on the website and are also available from the Parish Clerk and will be posted on the Parish noticeboard.

19. Any Other Business

There was a complaint about the bus stop in the lay-by at Chapel Road with there being no sign or suitable place for the bus to stop. The Clerk was asked to report this and bring an update to the next meeting.

The Clerk was asked to contact the Clerk at Langworth Parish Council to find out more information about how they purchased their bus shelter and bring an update to the next meeting.

£4,1856.

